Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item Expulsion of Student 05/06-X-127: 

 

Request:     
Why is a razor called other potentially dangerous items? 

 

Response:   

A couple of years ago, we had a razor blade incident go forward for expulsion and coded as a Possession of a Knife.  We were advised by Legal that the definition did NOT include razor blades and thus, was not appropriately coded.  As I recall, that incident was litigated and the expulsion was withdrawn because of the incorrect coding.  Since that time, we’ve tried to make sure razor blade incidents have been coded in the Possession of Other Potentially Dangerous Items…that definition is a little broader and a razor blade could easily fit within this category.

IMPORTANT NOTE:  The proposed update to the discipline policy addressed by the district Discipline Committee (which is still being reviewed by Legal) has added the word “blade” to the Possession of Knife title and has added “razor blades” to the definition.  As soon as that updated policy passes, razor blade incidents will be coded in the Possession of a Knife category.
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